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ALTERNATIVES TO VIOLENCE PROJECT:
AVP Goes to Collegein Russia

In November and December of

1996, an international group of
facilitators converged in Moscow to
offer Basic AVP wor~hops to the
students in the Pedagogical Colleges
(where elementary school teachers are
trained in four years, starting as young
as 16). In the six weeks, about 150
people were trained in 7 two-day
workshops. A series of workshops was
also held to train 17 of the faculty and
others to be facilitators.

Alternatives to Violence

Project is a series of experiential
workshops focused on the commun-
ication skills and the philosophy
required to avoid violent conflicts and
bring about a more peaceful world. The
core values are of respect for ourselves '
and each other, and responding to that of
God in others. It was originally
designedby Quakers in the US to work
with prisoners. AVP is now in many
countries and all 50 US states, led by teams of
volunteer facilitators who offer workshops to
adults and youth in institutions and in the
community. In the past 20 years many people
have found the ideas valuable for themselves.

The facilitators who went to Russia were

chosen on the basis of their interest, willingness
to come to Russia in winter, and the answers to a
brief questionnaire, focusing primarily on their
health and the fearlessness of their previous travel
adventures. Five of us arranged our schedules to

Student teachersplaying a cooperative game

be there at some point during the six weeks. Ruth
Hillman from Canada brought much prisoner
experience. Mary Finn from Buffalo has lots of school
and community experience, and Patrick Finn uses the
AVP exercises and philosophy to teach language arts at
the University at Buffalo. Istvan Fedor had the unique
experience of starting AVP in Hungary and using the
techniques with many different kinds of people
(including a recent workshop for the blind). Jonathan
Silvey from England had just finished his training for
facilitators shortly before he arrived, and is committed
to starting AVP in the Nottingham region. I had
experience doing the workshops in Russia before, and
could provide some assurance that it would go well. It
was the dream team! We enjoyed fine health, good
spirits, consistently good reviews, and even mild
winter weather.

The enthusias'm of the student groups was
astonishing. We finished early with the first group
(the translation task always makes timing a bit
unpredictable), but they did not want to leave early.
Instead they asked if they could play their favorite
cooperative games again, and asked that we teach them
more.

FHM Mission Statement
Friends House Moscow is an initiative of Friends

worldwide which seeks to encourage spiritual growth and
the development of a civil society based on mutual trust
and community cooperation. We aim to provide a stable

and visible presence in the face of rapidly changing
conditions as we express the unique faith and practice of
the ReligiousSociety of Friends. We put this faith into

action by working for social justice based on our
fundamental belief in the presence of

God in each individual. (continued on tire next page)




